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Minutes ago Governor Evers issued Executive Order #74, suspending in person voting until June 9th or a different date as determined by the legislature. View a press release here. There will not be in person voting tomorrow. There is more on the Order below. 

Importantly, like I did last week, I want to thank all town officials, especially Clerks, Deputy Clerks, Poll Workers, and other volunteers who have and will continue to work on this election. For some, you will view this Order as a big relief. For others, you will be frustrated because you simply wanted to get the election completed. Regardless of your perspective, you should all be proud of the work you have done and how you have and will continue to fulfill your responsibilities despite the plethora of dilemmas you’ve all faced. You are all town officials, Wisconsinites, and Americans. Together, we will make it through this and be better for it.

These are challenging times to be certain, but I’ve heard so many incredible stories of dedication and explanations of how you’ve all gone above and beyond. You are shining stars in a news cycle that has been predominated by too many difficult stories. All I can say is thank you! 

To that end, WTA has been working on figuring out how to uniquely recognize Clerks’ efforts through this election. We have not completely figured that out yet; however, even though this announcement is quite premature, I promise you we will be doing something special as soon as the time is right. 

As for the Order (here are a few summary points):

1.     In person voting is suspended for April 7, 2020, until June 9, 2020 unless the legislature passes and the Governor approves a different date for in person voting.

2.     Absentee voting will continue until 5pm on the fifth day before the new in person date.

3.     All ballots already cast remain valid.

4.     Establishes a special session of the legislature for April 7, 2020 at 2pm to consider a new in person voting date.

5.     Provides that those individuals currently serving in an office to be filled based on the Spring 2020 election are authorized to continue fulfilling the duties of those offices.






